Lake Recion Law ENFORCEMENT CENTER

LAKE REGION RESIDENTIAL REENTRY CENTER
ANNUAL PREA REPORT AND ALLEGATION SUMMARY
2019

The Lake Region Residential Reentry Center (RRC) is a branch of the Lake Region Law
Enforcement Center (LEC). On March 4™, 2020 the PREA review board met and
reviewed all PREA related allegations received in 2019. In total there were (4)
allegations of PREA incidents in 2019 that resulted in the following findings:

e Three (3) allegations of staff on resident harassment all unfounded.
e One (1) allegation of staff on resident sexual misconduct which was substantiated.

The number of allegations made in 2019 remain consistent with 2017 (3) and 2018 (3).
While there was not a significant increase numerically, the RRC takes all allegations
seriously and uses each to review the operational practices and physical plant for
potential weaknesses.

The RRC continues to provide regular PREA training to all staff to promote PREA
compliance within the facility. In 2020 the existing surveillance system will be replaced
with a new system that will increase camera quality and improve camera coverage in
some low visibility areas.

All PREA audits are posted on the facility website: www.lIrlec.org
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